AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 12th day of June, 2017
 Present

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman
Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor
      Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.
                      Deputy Supervisor Presutti presided in the absence of Supervisor Piaquadio.

1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Ken Lytle from Zen Design Consultants Inc. led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Changed Item 11B: Police - Hiring of Two Part Time Dispatchers changed                                  

                                to reflect the Hiring of Three Part Time Dispatchers.
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $349,204.90 for vouchers 172321 to 172590.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
6.   PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Tarben Drainage District  

Deputy Supervisor Presutti asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby                        of Town Hall since Wednesday, May 24, 2017 and on the Town’s Web site since               Wednesday, May 24, 2017.  It was advertised in the Orange County Post on Friday,            May 26, 2017 and in the Mid Hudson Times on Wednesday, May 24, 2017.  This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York State Law.
MOTION was made 7:07 p.m. by Councilman Ruggiero to open the Public Hearing.              The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the purpose of the Public Hearing                       in the matter of the establishment of the proposed Tarben Drainage District and                       to consider the petition and map, plan and report filed in relation thereto and the improvements and to hear all persons interested in the subject matter. 
Ken Lytle stated that the parcel of land is a 29.2 acre which lies along Revere Road.    The project consists of a sixteen lot residential subdivision consisting of single family homes.  Each of the lots will have an individual well and sanitary disposal system.  

Attorney of the Town Mark Taylor stated that cost of maintaining the stormwater management facilities is $5,184.00 per lot basis divided by sixteen single family residences is $324.00.
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Mike Leroy from Dix Avenue asked Mr. Lytle if there will be a possibility of an              extension of Revere Road and also questioned the drainage issue.   Mr. Lytle                    stated that he would love to extend Revere Road, however the owner is not                 interested on any future extension.  There will also be no water leaving the                        property and will be controlled on site.  
MOTION was made 7:12 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public                Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Resolution making                   Certain Determinations and Approving the Establishment of the Tarben Drainage             District in the Town.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Final Order of the                     Town Board establishing the Tarben Drainage District of the Town.  The Motion                     was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

      7.    DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS
Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, reported the following:
May, 2017 Results:
-  Site inspections made – 269; Certificate of occupancies issued – 89; 
   Zoning complaints – 44; Fire inspections – 249; Fire investigations – 3;
   Order to remedy’s issued – 21; (Total: 675).   
             -  Total amount of money taken in May was $53,459.40.  This includes:             

                Building Permits - 158; Demo Permits - 15; Septic-New - 3; Septic-Repairs - 3; 
                Certified Letters - 57; Certification of Occupancies – 126; Sprinklers – 1 and 

                Miscellaneous – 35; (Total: 398). 
Donald Campbell, Deputy Police Chief, reported the following:
-  Current Activity: Calls for Service Taken: 11,075; Arrests: 539; Cases: 17,037;

   and Trafffic Tickets: 1,542.

      -  The Lap 4 Life (walk/run) fundraiser will be held on Saturday, June 17th at                

          Chadwick Lake Park and will begin at 9:00 a.m.  
-  Community day will take place on Friday, June 30th and will begin at 6:00 p.m.                     

   at Cronomer and Algonquin Park.   
-  The Police and Recreation Departments will be hosting the Junior Police Academy              

   for children ages 9-14.  Session 1 (Ages 9-11) will be held from July 10-21 and   

   Session 2 (Ages 12-14) will be held from July 31-August 11.  The Police Department 
   received a $10,000 grant from the Orange County Bureau.  The D.A.R.E. program           

   and the Junior Police Academy will each receive $5,000.
8.   INTERNS:
Supervisor Piaquadio would like to announce a Summer Intern program.  The                 program would start July 1, 2017 and last for six (6) weeks.  The following are                needed requirements: 

1.  You must be between the ages of 17 to 22 years or older. 

2.  Preference goes to Town of Newburgh residents.

3.  A release form must be signed. 

This is not a paid internship, nor will college credits be given.  If you are interested, please submit the following information to Supervisor Piaquadio at e-mail address supervisor@townofnewburgh.org. and include the following:

1.  Your area of Interest.

2.  The days and hours you would like to Intern.

3.  A short paragraph stating the reason you would like to Intern.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve having a Resolution                 created.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

9.   RECREATION DEPARTMENT:
     ​​
             A.  Begin Hiring Process for Reservoir Caretaker  

      Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests                    

      approval to post internally for the position of Reservoir Caretaker replacing                   

      Mr. Louis Banks who retired on Wednesday, May 17, 2017.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve posting internally for                       

      the position of Reservoir Caretaker.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
      Ruggiero.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

             B.  Hiring of Seasonal Recreation Aides  

      Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests                    

      approval to hire Matt McArdle and Jordan Crinieri as Seasonal Recreation                      

      Aides at a salary of $9.70 per hour and a start date of Thursday, June 15, 2017. 
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Matt McArdle               

      as a Seasonal Recreation Aide at a salary of $9.70 per hour and a start date of          

      June 15, 2017.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Jordan Crinieri                

      as a Seasonal Recreation Aide at a salary of $9.70 per hour and a start date                 

      of June 15, 2017.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  

     10.   ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfer for Additional Accounting Software Funding
Town Accountant Ron Clum stated that on Wednesday, December 28, 2016, the               

Town Board authorized him to transfer $40,000.00 of the $75,000.00 cost of an 

accounting system to an accounting software capital project.  Mr. Clum is asking             

for the remaining $35,000.00 to be funded.  The following is how the cost of the 

accounting system should be allocated:
             Fund

       Amount
                  Transferred
                    Balance


General                  $41,250.00                     $40,000.00                     $1,250.00
             Highway                 $11,250.00                                                          $11,250.00
             Water                     $15,000.00                                                          $15,000.00
             Sewer                      $7,500.00                     __________                   $7,500.00
                                           $75,000.00                      $40,000.00                  $35,000.00
             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the remaining $35,000.00                

to be funded.   The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
     
     11.   POLICE:
             A.   Hiring of Full Time Police Officer   

                    Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to hire Christopher Shaw                        

                    as a full time Police Officer at a starting salary of $58,234.00 per year.  The                  

                    start date will be Thursday, June 22, 2017 contingent upon the approval of his 

                    pending paperwork and fingerprints.    
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                    MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring Christopher Shaw
                    as a full time Police Officer at a starting salary of $58,234.00 and a start date                      

                    of June 22, 2017 pending the results of his paperwork and fingerprints.  The                      

                    Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

 

             B.   Hiring of Three Part Time Dispatchers   

 Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to hire Valerie Starace,              

 Thomas O’Connell Jr. and Ashley Masopust as part time Dispatchers at a rate            

 of $13.52 per hour not to exceed an average of twenty hours per week or 1040 
 hours in any calendar year.  The start date will be effective on or after Thursday,                  

 June 22, 2017 pending the results of their physicals, paperwork, drug/alcohol     

 testing  and fingerprinting.    
 MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring Ashley Masopust 

 as part time Dispatcher at a rate of $13.52 per hour not to exceed an average              

 of twenty hours per week or 1040 hours in any calendar year.  The start date             

 will be effective on or after June 22, 2017 pending the results of her paperwork, 
 fingerprints, physical and drug/alcohol testing.   The Motion was seconded by   

 Councilwoman Greene.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.        
 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Valerie Starace              

 as part time Dispatcher at a rate of $13.52 per hour not to exceed an average              

 of twenty hours per week or 1040 hours in any calendar year.  The start date              

 will be effective on or after June 22, 2017 pending the results of her paperwork, 

 fingerprints, physical and drug/alcohol testing.  The Motion was seconded by 
 Councilman Manley.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.        

 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Thomas 

 O’Connell Jr. as part time Dispatcher at a rate of $13.52 per hour not to            

 exceed an average of twenty hours per week or 1040 hours in any calendar            

 year.  The start date will be effective on or after June 22, 2017 pending the    

 results of his paperwork, fingerprints, physical and drug/alcohol testing.  The 
 Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.        
     12.   RESOLUTION: Pilgrim Pipeline

             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor presented for the Town Board’s consideration     

a Resolution in support of Bill Number A-2628: An Act to Amend the Public Authorities 

Law and the Environmental Conservation Law in relation to the Construction of a 

Pipeline Property under the Control of the New York State Thruway Authority.
 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution in                   support of Bill Number A-2628: An Act to Amend the Public Authorities Law and                    the Environmental Conservation Law in relation to the Construction of a Pipeline               

Property under the Control of the New York State Thruway Authority.  The                    

Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.        

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Resolution in support            

of Bill Number S-5139/A2446; An Act to Amend the Transportation Corporations              

Law in relation to the Construction of New Pipelines.  The Motion was seconded                

by Councilman Ruggiero.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.        
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     13.   ENGINEERING: Potential Ground Water Supply – LBG Proposal

       The Hydrogeologic and Environmental Consulting firm of Leggette, Brashears and 

       Graham, Inc. sent their proposal and cost estimate for the provision of services 

       relating to assessing the potential for an existing well located at the Anchorage-on-              

       the-Hudson residential development to serve as a future groundwater supply for               

       the Town.   The Anchorage-on-the-Hudson developer had a well installed at the              

       property several years back that was to serve as a drinking water supply for the          

       Development.  An evaluation was completed by The Chazen Companies which                

       stated  that the well was tested and proven to yield about 500 gallons per minute.
       Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to hire Leggette, Brashears and  

       Graham, Inc. from Upper Saddle River, New Jersey to provide their consulting              

       services in connection with the scope of work.  The cost is not to exceed $5,000.00.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Leggette,                    

Brashears and Graham, Inc. for their consulting services at a cost not to exceed $5,000.00.  The Motion was seconded  by Councilman Ruggiero.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.        

     14.   CODE COMPLIANCE: Hire Part Time Building Inspector (Zombie Grant)

             Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield requests approval to hire Mark                  

             Bethea as a part time Building Inspector for the Zombie Grant with a starting                   

             salary of $18.00 per hour and a start date on or about Thursday, June 22, 2017.                 

             Mark will need to complete his paperwork, physical, drug/alcohol testing and            

             fingerprints.          
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Mark Bethea as                a part time Building Inspector with a starting salary of $18.00 per hour and a start                   date on or about June 22, 2017 contingent upon his completing his paperwork,                  physical, drug/alcohol testing and fingerprints.  The Motion was seconded by            Councilman Manley.                                                                                                   

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
     15.   HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: 

       A.   Item #6: Rubber tire With and Without Operator on the Summer Materials Bid

       Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests rejection of Item #6 Rubber 

       Tire Roller with an operator on the Summer Material Bid which was held on              

       May 31, 2017 and go out to re-bid with and without an operator.  
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to reject Item #6 Rubber Tire                

       Roller with an operator on the Summer Material Bid and go out to re-bid with                  

       and without an operator.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.
                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
      B.    Award Heavy Equipment Rentals Bid

  Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to award the Heavy     

  Equipment Rentals bid to the below vendors.

  A. Montano (Saugerties, NY); Blueline Rental (New Windsor, NY); Edward       

  Ehrbar, Inc. (Yonkers, NY); Hoffman Equipment (Marlboro, NY) and Jesco                     

  Inc. (S. Plainfield, NJ).

 There were no bids awarded to the following lots:

 1.10, 1.15, 1.16, 1.18, 1.20, 1.22, 1.24, 2.02, 3.01, 4.06, 5.03, 5.04, 5.05, 5.09, 5.10,   

 5.11, 5.12, 5.14, 5.15, 5.16, 5.17, 5.18, 5.19, 5.20, 5.21, 5.22, 5.23, 5.25, 5.26, 5.27

             MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Heavy Equipment    

             Rental bids to the above vendors.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman 

             Greene.

                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. 

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
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     16.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

Councilman Presutti reported the following:
 
  -  Two weeks ago I was invited to the Coldenham Fire Department to see their new            

            truck.  What a beautiful piece of equipment. 
        -  My congratulations go out to Officer Torres’ family.  His daughter will be entering             

           the Air Force Academy at the end of May and will be attending Pilot training.
       Councilwoman Greene reported the following:
 
 -  Congratulations go out to Deputy Supervisor Presutti and his family as his son                

           Matt graduated from Flight School in Texas and after two years of intense 

           training, Matt just received his official wings as a F15 Fighter Pilot.  
        -  Wednesday, June 14th is Flag Day (will turn over to Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie).         
       Councilman Ruggiero reported the following:

 -  The Memorial Day service at Town Hall and parade were great successes.  Thank             

           you to everyone who participated.  

 -  Three will be music at Chadwick Lake Park at 6:00 p.m.  

       -  Councilman Presutti and I along with the Boy Scouts placed 1,000 flags at Cedar Hill 
           cemetery.  This was very moving for everyone involved.  A new tradition of placing          

           coins on the headstones was introduced to the boys and we explained the different    

           meanings such as:  A penny means someone visited the family of a loved one, a              

           nickel means the person was in basic training; a dime meant the person was in the      

           same company and a quarter meant that someone was with them when they passed  

           away. Pennies were given to the boys who placed them on the headstones and now  

           understand the meaning of freedom.
 Councilman Manley reported the following:
 
 -  Congratulations to Matt Presutti who recently received his flight wings after two years  

           of training.

       -   Please come out and enjoy the music series at Chadwick Lake.  It is a nice evening.

       -   The Memorial Day service and parade were well attended and a great success.   

 -  Community Day will be held on Friday, June 30th at 6:00 p.m. at Cronomer and 

           Algonquin Park.  There will be live music and great fireworks.

         Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:

-  It is required by law to announce to the public the Town’s designated newspapers.  

   They run our Legal Ads.  A couple of weeks ago the Sentinel was renamed the  

   Orange County Post.  This change does not affect its official status.  
-  Tuesday, June 14th is Flag Day.  I am very tickled to see that the Orange County Post.   

   and Times Community had editorials and ads which read “Fly Old Glory Proudly” on 
   Flag Day.   We all should remember this Flag Day as we have the most meaningful, 
   symbolic and beautiful flag!


 -  There is going to be a Pilgrim Pipeline meeting this Wednesday, June 14th at 7:00 p.m. 

           with Sandra Kissam presiding.  Everyone is invited to attend.

       -   The Friends of Seniors program is suffering a shortage of volunteers.  Please help our 

           senior citizens in the Town and volunteer. (Call 564-8936)

       -   Community Day will be held on Friday, June 30th.  This is the earliest the Town has 

           ever had the celebration so as not to conflict with the air show at Stewart.  Come and 
           enjoy the fun, food and fireworks.
17.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Sandra Kissam from Union Avenue read the following:
       Orange RAPP (Residents Against Pilgrim Pipeline) wants to thank you for your action            

       in passing the Resolution this evening, which is yet another step in opposing the Pilgrim 
       Pipelines project.  Supporting the Senate and Assembly bills that give the Towns a  

       measure of control over the siting of an oil pipeline again demonstrates the Supervisor’s    

       and Board’s efforts to protect the Town’s water, property values, health and safety.
       We commend the town for taking this action, but we also want to point out that your      

       efforts to stop this dangerous project started some time ago.

       In 2015, you afforded several residents the opportunity to outline the project and                 

       point out the risk and danger at a regular Town Board meeting.  Presentations were             

       given by Nora Gallardo, Alan Crawford and myself.
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     Following this you passed a number of Resolutions opposing the project, also in 2015            

     and in 2016.  In addition you made the Town Hall available for a number of public        

     informational programs, many of which were attended by Town Board members;               

     the Supervisor, and Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie.

     Again this enhanced our opportunity to educate the public about the dangers of the    

     pipelines proposal.
     We thank you for your support and farsightedness in taking these actions.  We also            

     thank you for managing to get several representatives of the Pilgrim company to attend                

     a work session and answer questions about the project, showing the care with which             

     you informed yourselves about the project and those representatives.
     Panaguita Mardirossian from Colden Hill Road 
     Ms. Mardirossian addressed the Town Board and wanted to know what Code Compliance 

     does as a whole and how can the Town control some of the homes in disrepair.
     Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield explained that there is a process with             

     many steps being involved.  First step is to identify how many homes are involved and 
     what condition they are in.  Code Compliance is currently working with the Assessors’ 
     Office.  Secondly, an Inspector will go out and assess the given properties conditions  

     such as overgrown trees, grass not being mowed and overall disrepair of the property             

     as each property has a different degree of action.  The major problem is finding out who 
     owns these properties as many of them don’t have titles and banks have taken over of 
     ownership.  Code Compliance has received a Zombie Grant and now can move forward    

     on these properties which currently stand at 400-500 in the Town at some stage of    

     foreclosure.
     Ms. Mardirossian then asked if there is anything to prevent this.  The answer was no.
     Tracy Cotich from Plattekill Turnpike
     Ms. Cotich addressed the Town Board with regard to the purchase of her home located              

     on Plattekill Turnpike.  She said that as a result of the omissions and carelessness of 

     the Town, she purchased the property only to learn that it had serious and dangerous 

     structural defects in the foundation, slab, footings, floor  joists and that the foundation  

     slab, footings and walls would need to be replaced.  There was no concrete slab under 
     most of the house and the floor joists were lying on bare dirt.  
      The Town Board asked Ms. Cotich if she had the property inspected before purchase  

      and her answer was yes.
     Ms. Cotich stressed that she is still paying the insurance, mortgage, taxes and maintaining 
     the property but has to now live with her 84 year old father as her house is uninhabitable.  

     Ms. Cotich said that her friends were in the audience for support and feels as if she is    

     hitting a brick wall.  She is seeking to recover damages she has suffered as a result of               
     the negligent acts of the Town.    
     Mary Corwin from Stacy Lee Drive
     Since it was just stated that Code Compliance received a Zombie Grant to prevent                    

     a house from becoming in disarray, can this assist Ms. Cotich’s situation?  
     Attorney of the Town Mark Taylor stated that the Zombie Grant is for buildings in 
     foreclosure and is not a means for assistance but there may be other avenues.

     Ms. Corwin then asked “how do we find out about other avenues”?  

     Deputy Supervisor Jim Presutti will relay the request to Supervisor Piaquadio as he                     

     was not familiar with the details.  

     Ann Fisher from Balmville
            Mrs. Fisher thanked the Town Board for a wonderful Memorial Day and for all the work 

            that was done behind the scenes such as: getting in touch with the cemetery and not 

            forgetting about our fallen heroes with flags flying proudly!  Thank you all again from the 

            bottom of my heart.  

            Mrs. Fisher asked if a stop sign could be put up on the corner of Albany Post Road                   

            and Sloane Road as this is a very hazardous intersection.  She was told from Town             

            Clerk Andrew Zarutskie that speed bumps are not possible.  Councilman Ruggiero 
            informed Mrs. Fisher that he will follow-up. 

TOWN BOARD MEETING

JUNE 12, 2017



PAGE 8

     18.   POTENTIAL EXECUTIVE SESSION: Selection of Mediator                                         

             MOTION to enter into executive session made at 8:16 p.m., made by Councilman  

             Manley, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Deputy Supervisor Presutti announced that the sole purpose of the executive             session will be to discuss the hiring of a Mediator.  

 
MOTION to end executive session made at 8:44 p.m., made by Councilwoman                     

             Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Deputy Supervisor Presutti announced that no action was taken during the executive             session, but action is anticipated now.  

MOTION made to hire Ira Lobel to serve as Arbitrator and Mediator in the matter of             John Terry; motion made by Councilman Presutti, seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION to adjourn made at 8:46 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by  

             Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – absent.

Motion approved,45 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
     Meeting adjourned at 8:46 p.m.




Respectfully submitted,
_____________________________        _____________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
 Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk   

BJM – 6/16/17          
